## RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

# William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on Wednesday, August 16, 2017, and was attended by Commissioner Ahr, Christopher B. Flanagan, Deputy Superintendent; Alex Janoski, Pat Lacey, Ken Piree, Highway Patrol; Bill Cassidy, Public Works Field Leader; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer, Gilmore and Associates; William Gallagher, Director of Parking and Auxiliary Services; Mary Ann Donnelly, Administrative Assistant, Radnor residents.

FR: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 16, 2017, 10:00 AM.

#### **NEW BUSINESS:**

1. Michael Salek is requesting a crosswalk at the intersection of Conestoga Road and Bloomingdale Avenue which would reduce the risk of injury and death.

A crosswalk at this location requires ADA compliant sidewalks. This current location does not have sidewalks to support a crosswalk. Resident was referred to speak to his Commissioner, Luke Clark, regarding downtown walkability.

2. Susan Page is requesting to hold the 5<sup>th</sup> Annual Dan's Down Dog and Dash Saturday, October 14<sup>th</sup> 2017.

This was approved by Staff Traffic and is an annual event.

3. Kerri Morrison is reporting a line of sight issue at the intersection of Braebank Lane and County Line Road at the entrance/exit to the development. She is requesting that the owner of 101 Braebank Lane remove the shrubs, plants and trees.

Highway Patrol Officer Piree has had the owner remove several bushes. Deputy Superintendent Flanagan requests Steve Norcini, Township Engineer, to make an evaluation of this issue. Staff Traffic will call the complainant.

4. Jane Lemmon is reporting a line of sight issue at the intersection of Kinterra Road and Church Road.

Highway Patrol Officer Piree reports all shrubbery was cut back and sight distance has been improved to 150 feet. The resident is requesting stop signs and speed humps on Church Road. The sight distance has improved for vehicles turning left or right. Staff Traffic reports there is no statistical justification for other complaints for any traffic calming.

5. Devon Cheshire is reporting an increased amount of traffic on Malin Road due to the WAZE app navigating traffic off of Route 252 and onto backroads. She would like the Township to have WAZE remove Malin Road from its directory.

Radnor Police Department investigated that we cannot regulate this App. Further, WAZE has made improvements in their software to improve performance.

6. Terese DuPont is reporting at South Aberdeen and Church both lights are green at the same time but there is no line of sight south from South Aberdeen to Church. The light is short so cars going north on Church often speed up to make the light. Trying to turn left onto Conestoga across this traffic without being able to see cars coming is very dangerous. When pulling into this intersection while attempting this left turn to let cars onto Church, you cannot see the light turn red.

In March 2008, Engineer Dan Malloy suggested conducting a study of this intersection. Dan Malloy, Township Engineer, wrote to Penn Dot and received permission to change the light for better traffic flow. Amy Kaminiski, Traffic Engineer, will follow up with Steve Norcini regarding this study. Amy Kaminski reports that this intersection is scheduled for improvements in the 2018 budget.

7. Radnor Township Police Department is applying for the State Road Closure for the WBA Fall Festival.

Radnor Township Police Department has applied for a State Permit for the WBA Fall Festival on Sunday, September 17, 2017 from 0700 -1900.

8. Main Line Chamber Run on September 10, 2017 from 0800 hours – 1100 hours.

A state road closure has been applied for this annual event.

#### **OLD BUSINESS:**

1. Traffic calming on County Line Road related to the intersections of Montrose Avenue and Roberts Road.

Amy Kaminski is awaiting approval to begin the corridor analysis.

2. Commissioner Booker is reporting commercial trucks exiting through the neighborhood in the area of Belrose and Glenmary. He would like a review of no trucks posting signs.

Public Works has added two (2) additional sign where Belrose and Glenmary meet for deliveries.

3. South Wayne Porch Fest update.

Staff Traffic is approving this plan for Porch Fest 2017. Radnor Police and Town Watch will assist in in traffic control on event day.

4. Highway Patrol is currently evaluating bridge height warning signals.

This item will be revisited in October 2017.

5. Bonnie Maniker requests a speed table/crosswalk on Petrie Avenue, at the pocket park entrance.

Staff Traffic reports Bonnie Maniker turned in a petition with eleven (11) signatures from residents

supporting the above request. Staff Traffic has conducted numerous studies on this street. The ADT and 85% speed are below warrants. This street is currently posted "No Through Traffic."

6. Saint Katharine's parking congestion on Midland Avenue.

Staff Traffic acknowledges that the Radnor Middle School and Saint Katharine's after school pick up creates congestion on Midland Avenue and surrounding streets. Highway Patrol will assist Saint Katharine's in moving their lines in temporary design to the other side of Midland (Aberdeen to Pembroke). Commissioner Clarke and Principal Tosti were consulted on this.

### WALK IN - NOT ON THE AGENDA

Mr. David Walker made a report of the King of Prussia Bridge Sidewalk. Mr. Walker would like the sidewalk removed.

In an effort to determine who has ownership of the sidewalk and cement barrier under the King of Prussia Road Railroad Bridge, it was suggested that Mr. Walker find the permit for the building of the cement barrier probably about 10 years old. He was unable to find any permit online with Penn Dot. Mr. Walker has spoken to Matthew Miele in the Permit Department of Penn Dot, and he has offered to do some research on the barrier sidewalk. He suggested that Radnor Township should also do similar research. He said that frequently the townships make maintenance agreements for the sidewalks and other structures on the state roads. Staff Traffic has no other complaints at his time.